





Jean Lambert MEP


Mr Aristides Agathocles

Greek Permanent Representative

Rue Montoyer 25

B 1000 Brussels

Fax: 02 512 69 50

26th November 2001

Dear Mr Agathocles

I am writing to you regarding the worrying situation whereby 12 Britons are being held in prison in Greece facing charges of 'espionage' following a 'plane-spotting' holiday. 

The suspected persons have suffered a long detention, part of which has been in prison, under conditions which have been described by one of the prisoners as 'unsanitary and degrading'. I ask you to ensure that bail is considered, and remind the Greek authorities that remand conditions should not be equivalent to prison.

The people concerned were provided with guidelines by the Greek authorities prior to their visit, and claim that they followed these guidelines. It therefore seems strange that this arrest should have taken place, and I would be grateful if you could provide me with clarification regarding what these guidelines were and, if possible, a copy of the guidelines themselves.

Even a Greek foreign ministry official has stated that "This is a straight case of modern reality being usurped by the implementation of an antiquated legal system".  It is vital that these people are not prosecuted for something of which they are innocent because of irrelevant rules, and that their detention and trial are conducted so as not to breach their human rights.

This incident raises serious questions around the grounds for, and conditions of, detention. The European Union is currently considering the issue of a Common European Arrest Warrant and other joint procedures. This case makes it clear that it is vital that common minium criteria are established before such a warrant is agreed upon, and raises questions for me as to the wisdom of supporting such measures. 

I urge you to take all possible action to ensure that these individuals' rights are protected and that the possibility of granting bail is considered. While they are held, please ensure that they are well-treated and kept in good conditions.

Yours sincerely,

Jean Lambert MEP
ASP 8G107
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